
 

SADDLEWORTH & LEES DISTRICT EXECUTIVE 
25/07/2013 at 7.30 pm 

 
 

Present: Councillor Beeley (Chair)  
Councillors Alexander, Harkness, Heffernan, McCann, 
Roughley, Sedgwick (Vice-Chair) and Sheldon 
 

 Also in Attendance: 
 Michele Carr AED Economic Development and 

Planning 
 Steven Garratt Constitutional Services 
 Michael Jameson Executive Director Commissioning 
 Christine Wilson Community Development Worker 

 

 

1   APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE   

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Hudson 
and Lisa Macdonald. 
 

2   URGENT BUSINESS   

There were no items of urgent business received. 
 

3   DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST   

There were no declarations of interest received. 
 

4   PUBLIC QUESTION TIME   

No public questions were received. 
 

5   MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS   

RESOLVED that the minutes of the Saddleworth & Lees District 
Executive meeting held on 13th June 2013 be approved as a 
correct record. 
 

6   PETITIONS   

The District Executive considered one petition in line with the 
petitions protocol: 

• Speeding Vehicles on Church Road, Uppermill.  
 
RESOLVED that the petition regarding Speeding Vehicles on 
Church Road, Uppermill, be referred to the Executive Director, 
Neighbourhoods, to investigate the request and produce a 
report for the District Executive, ensuring measurements of 
traffic speed are included. 
 

7   BUDGET REPORT   

The District Executive considered a report advising of the 
available budget for 2013/14, commitments made, and potential 
budget allocations for consideration. 
 
RESOLVED that: 



 

1. The budget available for 2013/14 be noted. 
2. The budget commitments made be noted. 
3. Approval for allocation of £10,000 towards the installation of 
an ANPR camera system on major routes in Saddleworth be 
delegated to the Chair, subject to receiving detailed costings of 
the system, and consulting all District Executive members. 
4. The allocation of £20,000 towards a drainage solution at Mills 
Recreation Group, Lees, be approved. 
5. The allocation of funds towards the resurfacing of Old Mill 
Lane, Springhead, be deferred to the next meeting, to allow time 
to discover if the programmed patch repair scheme would be 
undertaken using micro-asphalt. 
6. The allocation of £2,000 for the implementation of a signage 
improvement scheme in Uppermill (option 2) be approved. 
7. The allocation of £1,200 for the implementation of 
amendments to parking restrictions in Uppermill be approved. 
8. The allocation of £3,000 towards the cost of access 
improvements at Uppermill Methodist Church be approved. 
 

8   DATE OF NEXT MEETING   

The date of the next Saddleworth and Lees District Executive 
was to be Thursday, 3rd October 2013. 
 

The meeting started at 7.35 pm and ended at 8.07 pm 
 


